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We the undersigned, representing over 90 organisations across 30 economies, have gathered 
here at the 2021 United Nations Climate Change conference (COP26), in Glasgow, United 
Kingdom, to launch the Adaptation Research Alliance (ARA).  
 
A bold new coalition of global adaptation actors, the ARA will catalyse and scale investment 
in action-oriented research and innovation for adaptation that strengthens resilience in 
communities most vulnerable to climate change. 
 
As the IPCC Working Group I Sixth Assessment Report has concluded, human activity has 
and will continue to cause unprecedented changes in the Earth’s climate system, leading to 
significant impacts on societies, economies and ecosystems. Responding effectively to these 
impacts requires adaptation that is enabled and supported by actionable knowledge – of both 
risks of climate change and of tangible responses.  
 
However, the current scope and scale of action-oriented research is insufficient. It is hampered 
by under-investment, a disconnect between researchers and experiences from the most 
vulnerable, misaligned incentives, fragmentation, low capacity in developing countries, and 
limited learning from experience.  
 
As members of the ARA, we endorse its theory of change intended to address these 
challenges. We commit to co-developing a robust and ambitious portfolio of activities that will 
lead to a paradigm shift where the needs of the most vulnerable take centre stage, and where 
research becomes a highly valued tool for all actors involved in climate adaptation including 
policymakers, funders, practitioners and vulnerable communities.  
 
As a first step in supporting that process, we endorse the Adaptation Research for Impact 
Principles, which set out guidelines intended to stimulate the needed systemic change: 
demand-driven and transdisciplinary research, and evidence-based action that emphasises 
societal impact, builds capacity, and addresses structural inequalities faced by vulnerable 
groups. 
 
We recognise and welcome the announcements made today of new investments in action-
oriented research and innovation for adaptation and resilience. We encourage others to 
become co-funders or to develop aligned activities to facilitate the achievement of our 
collective aims.   
 
The ARA calls for increased investment and capacity in the Global South, but our members 
and actions are not limited by geographical boundaries. International collaboration, sharing 
and learning from experiences worldwide are essential for informing effective adaptation at 
the scale and urgency required to keep pace with the rate of climate change. 
 
Join our movement to help create the systemic change that is needed for this to happen. 
Together, we can enable solutions for adaptation and resilience that make a difference for 
those who need it the most. To become a member email: ara@southsouthnorth.org 
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